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	Consultation on statutory requirements and advice, for CRB disclosures for safeguarding purposes, on workers already registered with the Independent Safeguarding Authority

The existing statutory requirements and Government advice for CRB disclosures for safeguarding purposes, in relation to workers who will, in the future, be already registered with the ISA under the new Vetting and Barring Scheme (VBS).  This consultation asks for views on whether the Government should propose to amend requirements, or should amend recommendations, in some of these cases.
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	Consultation on statutory requirements and advice, for CRB disclosures for safeguarding purposes, on workers already registered with the Independent Safeguarding Authority

	A Consultation

	To
We would like to hear from those who are required or recommended to undertake CRB checks now, and those who will have a statutory duty to check that individuals are ISA-registered in the future

Issued
23 March 2010

Enquiries To
If your enquiry is related to the policy content of the consultation you can contact Mr Toby Sims

Telephone: 020 7783 8601
e-mail: toby.sims@education.gov.uk
 If you have a query relating to the consultation process you can contact the Consultation Unit on:

Telephone: 01928 794888

Fax: 01928 794 311

e-mail: consultation.unit@dcsf.gsi.gov.uk


	1
	Consultation Summary

	1.1
	 The 10th recommendation of Sir Roger Singleton's report on the Government's Vetting and Barring Scheme (VBS) was that the Government should review the statutory requirements, and any advice, for Criminal Records Bureau (CRB) disclosures for safeguarding purposes on those who work with vulnerable groups, when they are already registered with the ISA.

	1.2
	This consultation will seek views on the possible outcomes of such a review and what potential benefits might be gained as well as any safeguarding or other risks might result from removing the requirement or advice to CRB check in these circumstances.

	1.3
	Following a 12 week consultation period DCSF plan to report back on the findings of the consultation in summer 2010.

	1.4
	The Department for Health is currently exploring options for reviewing requirements for CRB checks in health and social care services and will announce the outcome in due course.

	2
	How To Respond

	2.1
	Consultation responses can be completed online at www.dcsf.gov.uk/consultations 

by emailing crbdisclosure.consultation@dcsf.gsi.gov.uk

or by downloading a response form which should be completed and sent to:

Department for Children Schools and Families
Safeguarding Group
Level 1
Sanctuary Buildings
Great Smith Street
London
SW1P 3BT

	2.2
	The consultation starts on 23 March 2010 and lasts for the normal 12 weeks.  A general election must by law be called during that period, and the consultation will be extended by the period of the campaign.  If Parliament is dissolved three and a half weeks before the election, the consultation will finish on Friday 9 July 2010.

	3
	Additional Copies

	3.1
	Additional copies are available electronically and can be downloaded from the Department for Children, Schools and Families e-consultation website at: http://www.dcsf.gov.uk/consultations 

	4
	Plans for making results public

	4.1
	All responses will be reviewed by DCSF.  A detailed summary will be published on the above DCSF consultation website three months after the consultation finishes.


